
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 OCTOBER 2009


EX.218/09
REVIEW OF GAMBLING POLICY STATEMENT – GAMBLING ACT 2005

(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Culture and Community Services

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute EX.180/09, the Director of Legal and Democratic Services submitted report LDS.65/09 on the review of the Gambling Policy Statement.

The Director reminded Members of the requirement under the Gambling Act 2005 that authorities prepare and publish a Licensing Policy Statement.  The consultation period on the draft Statement of Gambling Policy had ended on 25 September 2009 and details of the list of organisations included was set out at Appendix 1 to the draft Policy.  The Council had received a total of four responses, with no relevant comments received by other county authorities.  A summary of comments had been prepared and was included at Appendix B.

It was intended that a number of additional appendices be attached to the Policy, including Guides of Best Practice and useful addresses.

The Director reported that a Gambling Policy Working Group had sat on two occasions to consider the draft Policy and the comments received.  The draft Policy and schedule appended to report LDS.65/09 reflected the results of their deliberation, with amendments set out in red.  He added that the Licensing Committee had on 12 October 2009 considered the draft Gambling Policy Statement (LC.33/09) and resolved:

"1. That the results of the consultation exercise be noted and that the draft Statement of Gambling Policy be referred to the Executive for their consideration.

2.  That the Statement of Gambling Policy, when published, should bear the Crest, it being a legal document.

3. That the Panel thank all Officers in the Licensing Section for all the work they carried out in preparing the Gambling Policy."  

A copy of the Minute Excerpt had been circulated.

The Culture and Community Services Portfolio Holder accepted the report and moved the draft Gambling Policy Statement for recommendation to the City Council.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder commended the Licensing Manager and his colleagues for the manner by which they had responded to concerns raised during the consultation process.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive approved the content of the draft Gambling Policy Statement and recommend it to the City Council for adoption.

Reasons for Decision

To secure the adoption of the Gambling Policy by full Council in accordance with the required timetable.







